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2.
INFORMATION
2.1
This committee was advised on 6th April 2011 that the County Council was reducing the amount of funds available for grass cutting on highway verges. At the time, it was agreed that the Borough Council would maintain its own contribution to highway verge maintenance, but reduce the total expenditure  by the same amount as the County Council were cutting from its contribution. This was in line with the Borough Council’s policy to “not substitute itself as the provider/funder of services when another public provider cuts such a service”.

2.2
The County Council have therefore during 2011/12 paid for two cuts to highway verges a year (down from the equivalent of five in the previous year). This has necessitated a reduction of spending of £45,000 by the Borough Council, which was achieved by reducing the amount of summer causal labour employed and a reduction in equipment deployed. The functions of strimming around obstacles and blowing the grass back onto the verge were stopped. 
2.3
A very dry summer meant that the effects of this reduction in service were not as noticeable as feared. However, the arrangements agreed at committee last year were only intended to last for one year, pending a discussion with the County Council and others about a better long term arrangement. 
2.4
Discussions have been undertaken with the County Council, which have also involved Corby Borough Council, about the structure of a long term arrangement. An agreement has been reached between NCC, KBC and Corby (CBC) that a risk based approach be devised to govern the frequencies of verge cutting work to deliver that is ongoing.  The County Council needs to consider its responsibility to keep the highway safe and sustainable, in line with the "Well-Maintained Highways, Code of Practice for Highways Maintenance Management” produced by the Road Liaison Group. It is felt that an agreement could be reached during 2012 about verge cutting standards and the funds they attract from NCC on a more permanent basis and this will be reported back to members in due course. 
3.     
CONSULTATION AND CUSTOMER IMPACT
3.1
Largely because of the very dry summer, relatively few complaints were received from the public last year. 
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1.	PURPOSE OF REPORT





To seek approval for a continuation of the temporary arrangements agreed in April 2011 in respect of verge maintenance. 


	





6.	RECOMMENDATION





The Head of Environmental Care recommends that:





last year’s arrangement with respect to verge cutting be repeated in 2012, pending the outcome of discussions with the County Council and others about future standards and the associated payment regime.  





The Executive confirm its view that this service should continue to be provided in line with the Council’s budget strategy which says it “shall not substitute itself as the provider/funder of services where another public provider cuts such a service”









